
 

Issue 143b: 5th July 2023 

This bulletin has been cascaded to: 

•       Trust Chief Executives – please cascade within your Trust as required 

•       ICB Chief Executives – please cascade within your ICB as required 

•       General Practices (Practice Managers and Immunisation Leads) 

•       Primary Care Networks 

•       NHSE SW Regional Director of Commissioning  

•       NHSE SW Regional Director of Primary Care & Public Health Commissioning 

•       NHSE SW Regional Head of Public Health Commissioning 

•       NHSE SW Screening & Immunisation Leads 

•       NHSE SW Regional Pharmacy Lead 

•       NHSE SW Regional Heads of Primary Care 

•       Directors of Public Health 

•       NHSE SW Health & Justice Commissioning Team – please cascade to all Health & 

Justice healthcare providers 

•       Health & Wellbeing Boards 

Shingles Vaccine Programme Changes from 1 September 2023 

The letter outlining the changes to the shingles vaccine programme from 1 September 2023 

has been published here. Based on the recommendation from the Joint Committee on 

Vaccination and Immunisation (JCVI), those that can get the vaccine is being expanded to 

younger age groups so individuals, particularly those with a weakened immune system, can be 

protected at an earlier age to prevent more shingles cases. It means hundreds of thousands 

more people will be able to get protected against shingles each year.  

The vaccine that is used in the programme is also changing. All newly eligible individuals will 

be offered two doses of the non-live vaccine Shingrix instead of the live vaccine Zostavax.  

From 1 September 2023:  

•       Those aged 70-79 will still be able to get the shingles vaccine from their GP practice. 

They will either be offered one dose of Zostavax or two doses of Shingrix (6 to 12 

months apart) 

•       All those aged 50 and over with a weakened immune system will be offered two doses 

of the Shingrix vaccine by their GP practice (8 weeks to 6 months apart).  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fshingles-vaccination-programme-changes-from-september-2023-letter&data=05%7C01%7Cengland.swvast%40nhs.net%7C2b517690f0cb452e030d08db7d7144bd%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638241697651639110%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=XBiLoW47Rk6qacQXEMnTzwXfdA3%2FFWz7X71otVcXRb0%3D&reserved=0


•       Those turning 65 and 70 will be offered two doses of the Shingrix vaccine (6 to 12 

months apart) by their GP practice as they become eligible (eligibility will go down to 60 

years old in September 2028). 

Further Information 

Back issues of these bulletins and attachments are available on the NHSE website here.   

If you have any questions or wish to provide feedback, please contact the Integrated Public 

Health Team at england.swvast@nhs.net  

  

https://www.england.nhs.uk/south/info-professional/medical/information-for-professionals/gp-bulletin/
mailto:england.swscreeningandimms@nhs.net

